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April 29, 2021 
 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and 
           Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Dee Williams-Ridley, City Manager 
 
Subject:   2020 Police Review Commission Annual Report 
 
  
I’m pleased to report that the Police Review Commission (PRC) has completed its  
Annual Report for 2020. 
 

From mid-March through May 2020, the shelter-in-place order necessitated by the 
COVID-19 pandemic put PRC meetings on hold.  The PRC resumed their bi-monthly 
meetings virtually in June.  Staff received 12 individual complaints, 2 policy complaints, 
closed 12 cases and conducted three Boards of Inquiry.  The Commission worked on 
a number of projects, including the review and recommendation of changes to the 
Police Department’s Use of Force Policy and review of the draft ordinance on the Use 
and Acquisition of Controlled Equipment.    
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
 
Attachment 
 
 
cc:    Paul Buddenhagen, Deputy City Manager 
 David White, Deputy City Manager 
 Department Directors  

Katherine J. Lee, Police Review Commission Officer 
Matthai Chakko, Assistant to the City Manager / Public Information Officer 
  
 

https://www.cityofberkeley.info/uploadedFiles/Police_Review_Commission/Level_3_-_General/2020%20ANNUAL%20Rpt%20%20w%20TofC.pdf

